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/
1. Report of the General Secretariat on technical supervision and administrative support contributions

The Committee heard a presentation by the Assistant Secretary for Management on the report on technical supervision and administrative support, document CP/CAAP-2689/04. The Assistant Secretary for Management gave a brief description of the General Secretariat’s attempts to comply with the requirement set forth by the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat. 

Delegations requested clarification on the existing policy and asked whether it had been changed. The Assistant Secretary for Management indicated that the Secretariat for Management was moving towards an institutionalized methodology in order to better comply with the General Standards on this matter.

The Chair proposed that donor countries and General Secretariat meet to agree on a reliable and stable methodology that complies with existing provisions.

2. Status report of the General Secretariat mandates 1997-2003 (CP/doc.3817/03 and CP/doc.3817/03 add. 1)

The Committee considered the reports presented by the General Secretariat in compliance with resolution AG/RES. 1974 (XXXIII-O/03) and took note of them. Given its volume, the complete status report is available on the Organization’s website.

3. Report of the General Secretariat on the status of quotas to the Regular Fund as of December 31, 2003 


The Committee heard a presentation on the report, document CP/doc.3820/04.  The Assistant Secretary for Management informed the Committee that payments had been made by The Bahamas, Belize, Guyana, and Saint Kitts and Nevis and that a number of payment plans had been received. The Committee took note of the report and of the additional information presented by the Secretariat for Management. 

4. Quarterly status report on the renovation of the General Secretariat Building (CP/CAAP-2691/04)


The Assistant Secretary for Management presented the quarterly report on the renovation of the General Secretariat Building (GSB) at 1889 F Street.  He informed the Committee on the rental incomes from lease agreements and indicated that net rental income was reflected in the 2005 program-budget.

5. Report from the General Secretariat on Subprogram 10W for 2004 in compliance with resolution AG/RES. 1974 (XXXIII-O/03)


The Committee considered the update of Subprogram 10W for 2004, document CP/doc.3810/03 rev. 3, and agreed to approve the meetings scheduled through June 2004 listed under Category A only.  The costs of meetings are based on the guidelines contained in resolution CP/RES. 807 (1307/02).

6. Installation of the Working Group to analyze the 2005 proposed program-budget 

The Working Group of the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters was installed to analyze the 2005 proposed program-budget.  The Working Group will be co-chaired by the Chair and Vice Chair of the Committee and is open to all delegations.

7. Other matters



The Committee decided to postpone consideration of the following items until its next meeting:  

· Personnel matters (CP/CAAP-2690/04); 

· Quarterly reports on the use of funds allocated in accordance with resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) between October 1 and December 31, 2003 (CP/doc.3825/04 add. 1 to add. 8); and 

· Semi-annual report on CPRs funded by the Regular Fund and specific funds – July 1 to December 31, 2003 (CP/doc.3827/04).
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